
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time
January 27, 2019

“The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me
 to bring glad tidings to the poor.”  Luke 4:18a

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS

Sunday, January 27, 2019 – Rite of Welcome
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  8:00 am  PreK – 5th Grade PREP 
  8:00 am  Adult Education         
  8:00 am  RCIA Classes
  9:30 am  Liturgy For The  Parish Community             
  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon                       
   

Monday, January 28, 2019 
  6:15 pm  Boy Scouts 
  

Tuesday, January 29, 2019        
  9:00 am  Weight Loss Support Group
   
Wednesday, January 30, 2019   
  5:30 pm  Open Gym
  6:30 pm  6th through 12th Grades PRE
 6:30 pm  2020 Confirmation Students Session on the 
Mass   

Thursday, January 31, 2019  
  8:00 am  Liturgy +Katherine Carroll  by:  Lorraine 
Faulkner

  9:00 am  Adult Ed  
  6:00 pm  Choir Practice
  8:00 pm  AA & Al-Anon  
  
First Friday, February 1, 2019 
   8:00 am  Liturgy Olivia Leisner  by: Carmen Kreider 
   

First Saturday, February 2, 2019  
Souper Bowl of Caring 
  9:00 am – First Saturday Mass at CTK
  5:30 pm  Confession
Confessions available by appointment also 662-429-7851 
   6:00 pm  Liturgy +Bill Brown, Jr. 11th months mind  
                                                              by: Liz   Brown   

Sunday, February 3, 2019 – Souper Bowl of Caring
Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  8:00 am  PreK – 5th Grade PREP 
  8:00 am  Adult Education         
  8:00 am  RCIA Classes
  9:30 am  Liturgy For The  Parish Community             
  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon                       

Priest Contact Numbers:
SERIOUS SACRAMENT EMERGENCY ONLY 901-351-6591 

All other needs  662-429-7851

CHILDREN’S HOMILY
January 27 – Rebecca Parker
February 3 – LeAnne Meng

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE
January 27 – Cathy Powers

February 3 – Merrygen Carrick

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY
January – Barbara Dean

February – Noreen French

Ministry Schedule
PLEASE REMEMBER:

You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to
begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                

Saturday, February 2 – 6:00 pm    
Greeter:  Paula Busler/Maureen Finley
Usher:   Tom & Paula Busler
Server:  Alex Hughes/Brent Hughes
Lector:   Sam Hall/Rocky McIngvale
Gift Bearer:    Bettye Mize/Brenda Caruthers 
Eucharistic Ministers: Don & Chris Greer/Jim Buechele

Sunday, February 3 – 9:30 am  
Greeter:  LaRae Walgenbach/Rose Powell 
Usher:   Ron & Shirley Henderson
Server:  Jimmy Terry/Mike Eleftheriou  
Lector:   Morgan Billingsley/Chris Mitchell   
Gift Bearer:   Falatko Family  
Eucharistic Ministers: Steve & Kim Orr/LaRae Walgenbach/
Michael Six/Jim Buechele/Cil Johnson/MaryAnn Nix

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry 
obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve
in your place.  Thank you.

PARISH SUPPORT
Needed Weekly for Budget………..……...

$6,094.81
Offering ……………...…..…......................$4,615.72
Maintenance Fund Last Wk…. ……...........$   918.00  
Community Services…………………….….. $   190.00
Children’s Collection………….….….……$      21.00

There should be no eating, drinking or gum in the
Church. If a child must have nourishment,

please do so in the cry room.

CONFIRMATION 2020 - Year 1:  Teaching 
Mass.  On Wednesday, January 30 all first year 
confirmation students will meet at Holy Spirit in 
Hernando at 6:30pm for a session on the Mass.

2018 Contribution Statements are ready to be picked
up in the Narthex. Thank you for your generous

support!!

Planting the Seeds of Good Stewardship 
in our Children

Each weekend the children are encouraged by the presider 
to come forward and bring their offerings and place them in
the basket on the Altar.  Through this practice we want to 
teach our children how to be good stewards. At the same 

.



time, we want to teach our children that our monetary 
offering is only one way of being good stewards. All that 
we have comes from a loving God and in gratitude we 
acknowledge that by offering our time, treasure, and talents
to serve God and his people. 

Souper Bowl of Caring was inspired by a simple 
prayer:  “Lord, even as we enjoy the 
Super Bowl football game, help us be 
mindful of those who are without a bowl 
of soup to eat”.  This prayer along with a 
young seminary student started the youth 
movement to come together for football 

and fun, and to unify the nation in helping the needy by 
collecting dollars and canned food that will benefit those
in your own community.  All across the United States, 
groups will gather to collect on the weekend of the “Big 
Game”, Feb. 2 & 3.  All proceeds collected here will go 
to support the food pantry here in Hernando.   We ask 
that you be generous.  
Did you know? 48 million Americans live in poverty? 

1 in 7 Americans face hunger every day? 
More than 630,000 people in the United States 

are homeless?
23% of those struggling went to college?

Or that 16 million children live in 
food insecure households?

The annual Catholic Service Appeal
collection will be next weekend.  We
must remember that we are one with other parishes in 
our diocese.  Once a year, our Bishop asks us to respond 
in gratitude by making a commitment to support the 
work of our diocesan programs and ministries that 
provide services that no one parish could provide on its 
own.  Through the CSA we all work together to care for 
the Church by sharing the gifts God has granted us.  
Please experience the joy of giving and join us as we 
work to continue God’s work.   To learn more about the 
appeal visit www.jacksondiocese.org. 

Rite of Welcome - All persons who have begun 
their studies to become Catholics will participate in 
the first ceremony called “The Rite of Welcome or 
“Acceptance” this Sunday, January 27th at  9:30 am 
Mass here at Holy Spirit.
   They have attended a special retreat on Saturday, 
January 26th to prepare for this happy event!

THE WORD AMONG US--FREE!
Each issue includes daily meditations based 
on the Mass readings, articles about the 
saints, and practical advice on living the 

Christian life.   Pick up your family’s copy located in the
box at the bulletin board. 

CONFIRMATION 2019 SPIRIT DAY
For all second year confirmation students
Saturday, February 23rd at Queen of Peace, 

Olive Branch–From 10:00am to 2:00pm.
Seriously Sick & Hospitalized

 Please Pray For The Sick 
Your prayers are requested for the following who are 
having/recovering from surgery or are seriously ill:
Pat Smith, Nancy Rachal,  Robert Brasher (Neecie’s dad), 
Chris Selvo (N. French), Steve Polumbo, Marcia Perryman (J. 

Terry’s sis), Victor Pretti, Nancy Potts, Neecie Presley, Diane 
Smith (Cil sis), David Ward, Marie Smith, Christopher
Noel, Al Gawel,  Deeanna Greer (Dean Niece), Sr. Mary
Myles (Powell sis), Caralee Joyner (Barb Wilder niece),
Mary Greenwell (Barbara Dean’s sis), Noah Sansom,
Hayley Hardy (Higdon niece),Tony Pangelina, Gilda Stafford, 
Sr. Antonienne Thoma, Phyllis Pangelina, James Ferguson,
Rosemary Sabbatini, Alice Quick (C. Menne sis), Barney 
Norys (Terry), Jared Smith (Liz Brown), Susan Terry, Mr. Thanh 
Pham (Fr. Thi's father), Brenda Caruthers, Baby Asher Farmer, 
Ron Pickard, Joyce & Terry Cobb (Stafford), Mike Johnson, 
Dennis Schwab (Powell nephew), John Foti (Muzzi Bro), Betty 
Brotherton (B. Martin mom), Pete Cervetti (Cass Douglas), Daniel 
Douglas (Jeffries bronlaw), Birdie Lewis (Felicia grandma), Kim Craig
(J. Davis sisn law), Farris Jenkins (N Rachal bron law), Carter  Brooks, 
Josh Bixler (Bill/Liz Brown’s nephew), Sherry Vowell (Ken Hoover’s sis),
and Sara Hewitt (Marie Smith).    Please notify the Pastor when 
serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is indicated: we 
would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist and the 
Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).   

Confessions available by appointment  662-429-7851

DESOTO LANDERS
MOBILE FOOD DISTRIBUTION SPONSORED

BY
SACRED HEART SOUTHERN MISSIONS

Once a month SHSM has a mobile food distribution at 
the Landers Center in Southaven to help families in 
need in Desoto County.  SHSM serves 1500 families 
so it is a massive undertaking that requires at least 75 
volunteers.  SHSM needs volunteers from 1:30PM – 
5:00PM.  
The days in 2019 are February 13th, March 20th, April 
17th, May 15th, June 19th, July 17th, August 21st  
September 12th (Thursday), October 9th, November 20th

and  December 18th.
Please contact Lois Harrison 
at Lharrison@shsm.org or 901-626-5432.  THANK 
YOU!! 

BAPTISM REGISTRATIONS--   
   Please call Sr. Emily (662-342-1073) for 
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an appointment right away.   Registrations will take 
place on Saturday, February 2nd 
   Baptism days are Saturday, February 23rd and Sunday, 
February 24th. 
   Qualifications for godparents are that they are 
practicing Catholics, registered in a parish, attending 
Mass regularly, baptized, confirmed, Holy Communion 
and if married, married in the Catholic Church. 
Godparents who live in another parish require a letter 
from their pastor recommending them as godparents.

Open House at Sacred Heart Catholic School is next  
Sunday, February 10th from 2:00 – 4:00 PM

Please bring the family and take a tour of Sacred
Heart School!  Faculty, staff and proud parents will be 
on hand to answer all of your questions.

Sacred Heart School, recognized by Today’s 
Catholic Teacher as one of three most innovative 
Catholic Identity Schools in the United States provides a
small close knit family atmosphere with approximately 
330 students representing 24 different countries.  

We are now accepting applications for the 2019-
2020 school year and classes are filling up quick.  Let us
show you how SHS can meet your educational needs.

5150 Tchulahoma Rd., Southaven, MS  38671
662-349-0900 bmartin@shsm.org

 NEW COURSE AT QUEEN OF PEACE:
MORALITY: AS I HAVE LOVED YOU.

This course started on Thursday, January 17th at 6:45pm
in the parish hall at Queen of Peace.

The course requires 8 sessions (all on Thursdays) and
homework.

The text is As I Have Loved You by James P. Hanigan.
You can get the book on Amazon, used, cheap.

The second text is Moral Theology, by James Keating.
Sister Emily will teach this course. 

PIETA  BY MICHAELANGELO  
During the visit of the replica of the 
Michelangelo Pietá CTK will have two 
additional masses for all parishioners.  The 
First Saturday of the month at 9 am and 

every Wednesday at 5:30 pm.

FOOD PANTRY NEED– Sugar  Holy Spirit provides 
sugar for our Food Pantry here in Hernando.    This is 
“Sugar Weekend” we hope you brought sugar to mass with 
you.  We have a growing number of families coming for 
food. We have been facing a real shortage of sugar lately 
to meet this demand.  You may bring sugar whenever it is 
convenient.  This food pantry serves the poor of our 
community.  Matthew 26:11   God bless your generosity.

PRESENTATION OF THE GIFTS
FAMILY IDEAS
The Liturgy of the Eucharist begins with a song. People 
in the parish bring forward our gifts of bread and wine 
and the collection basket. The priest places the bread and
wine on the altar and prays that our gifts at Mass will be 
pleasing to our God. We respond, “Blessed be God 
forever.”

The people bringing up the gifts of bread and 
wine represent all of us. Along with these gifts, which 
will be transformed in the body and Blood of Christ, we 
offer our hearts, our lives, and our actions to God, 
praying that we too may be transformed by the Holy 
Spirit into the body of Christ on earth.

The money given in the collection is used to 
support the priests, parish ministries, and the parish 
facilities. But stewardship is not just financial. We are to
offer our time, our talents, and our treasure in our 
church. Talk as a family about ways to do all three.

FAMILY PRAYER
Faithful God, we give you praise and thanks for all you 
have done for us. Guide our hearts and lives that we may
live as disciples of Jesus Christ in all that we do. Bless 
our family and bless all those who gather with us at 
Mass as we celebrate in your holy name. Amen.



NOTE TO FIRST COMMUNION FAMILIES
Participating in the Mass is an important part of First 
Communion preparation. Consider volunteering as a gift 
family to carry the bread, wine, and collection basket at 
the Sunday Mass. This helps children understand that 
they are part of the parish community.

NO CELL PHONE ZONE   We remind all to
please turn off all cell phones and electronic
communication devices when entering the church
buildings. The signals, even from a silenced phone, 
interfere with the wireless microphones of the church.

Interested in advertising on the back of our
bulletin? Please contact Terry Paulson, his
phone number is 901-413-4039.
We thank you in advance for your support.  We
encourage all to patronize our advertisers and let them 
know you appreciate their
support of the parish bulletin.

Friday, February 22, 2019
4pm – 8 pm.  Homemade 
Authentic Italian Spaghetti Sauce and Meatballs, 
Salad, Garlic Bread, Dessert, and Beverage.  Here at
Holy Spirit.    Call the church office for tickets 662-
429-7851.

Mark your calendar! World Marriage Day 
2019 will be held February 24, 2019 at 3:00 pm
at the Cathedral of St. Peter the Apostle in 
Jackson, Mississippi. There will be a Mass 
celebrated by Bishop Joseph R. Kopacz, with a 

reception immediately following. The Mass 
honors all married couples, but invites those celebrating 
their 25th, 50th or 60th anniversaries, or any significant 
anniversary. Any questions, please call Charlene Bearden 
at the Office of Family Ministry at 601-960-8487 or email 
her at charlene.bearden@jacksondiocese.org 
DON’T FORGET – Sunday, February 17, at 4:00 pm
here at Holy Spirit we will have our annual six parish 
celebration of World Marriage Day with a fabulous 
dinner prepared by the amazing Fr. Thi Pham, dancing, 
pictures, and lots of fun!!!!   Make plans to come.

                               

Wednesday Night “OPEN GYM”
When: Wednesday evenings  
Who: 6th thru 12th grades

Where: Holy Spirit’s Family Life Center
Time: 5:30-6:30pm

FIRST COMMUNION PARENT MEETING - A 
meeting for all parents of children preparing for First 
Communion this May (PREP and Catholic
School students) will meet on Saturday,

February 9th  at 9:00 AM  The meeting will be held in 
English at Holy Spirit in Hernando and in Spanish at 
CTK, Southaven.  

Volunteer needed to be in 
charge of our 2019 Bazaar.  
Detailed instructions 

available.  Call the  church office 
today 662-429-7851!!  

Our Holy Spirit Parish Family offers
their deepest condolences to Scott &

Lisa Kistler on the
recent death of his mother  +Kay

Kistler
May her soul and the souls of all the

faithful departed rest in peace

A CALL TO HOLINESS BY POPE FRANCIS.

41. When somebody has an answer for every question, it
is a sign that they are not on the right road. They may 
well be false prophets, who use religion for their own 
purposes, to promote their own psychological or 
intellectual theories. God infinitely transcends us; he is 
full of surprises. We are not the ones to determine when 
and how we will encounter him; the exact times and 
places of that encounter are not up to us. Someone who 
wants everything to be clear and sure presumes to 
control God’s transcendence.

42. Nor can we claim to say where God is not, because 
God is mysteriously present in the life of every person, 
in a way that he himself chooses, and we cannot exclude 
this by our presumed certainties. Even when someone’s 
life appears completely wrecked, even when we see it 
devastated by vices or addictions, God is present there. 
If we let ourselves be guided by the Spirit rather than our
own preconceptions, we can and must try to find the 
Lord in every human life. This is part of the mystery that
a gnostic mentality cannot accept, since it is beyond its 
control. 

UN LLAMADO A LA SANTIDAD DEL PAPA FRANCISCO.

41. Cuando alguien tiene respuestas a todas las 
preguntas, demuestra que no está en un sano camino y es
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posible que sea un falso profeta, que usa la religión en 
beneficio propio, al servicio de sus elucubraciones 
psicológicas y mentales. Dios nos supera infinitamente, 
siempre es una sorpresa y no somos nosotros los que 
decidimos en qué circunstancia histórica encontrarlo, ya 
que no depende de nosotros determinar el tiempo y el 
lugar del encuentro. Quien lo quiere todo claro y seguro 
pretende dominar la trascendencia de Dios. 
42. Tampoco se puede pretender definir dónde no está 
Dios, porque él está misteriosamente en la vida de toda 
persona, está en la vida de cada uno como él quiere, y no
podemos negarlo con nuestras supuestas certezas. Aun 
cuando la existencia de alguien haya sido un desastre, 
aun cuando lo veamos destruido por los vicios o las 
adicciones, Dios está en su vida. Si nos dejamos guiar 
por el Espíritu más que por nuestros razonamientos, 
podemos y debemos buscar al Señor en toda vida 
humana. Esto es parte del misterio que las mentalidades 
gnósticas terminan rechazando, porque no lo pueden 
controlar.
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